

# **BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL**

## **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 10<sup>th</sup> OCTOBER 2017**

### **AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM**

PRESENT Mr. Fraser ( chair ) Mr. M. Ing, Mrs J. Childs, Mr. S. Pashley ,Mrs. L. Ing Mrs. T. Taylor B.D.C.

#### **76. Apologies for absence.**

Apologies received from Mrs. Hill & Mr. Quigley N.C.C.

#### **77. Question time.**

There were no members of the public present.

#### **78. Declarations of Interest.**

Mr. Pashley declared a personal interest regarding his son's proposed to building a web site for the Parish Council. This matter to be discussed under village matters.

#### **79. Adoption of Minutes**

It was proposed by Mrs. Childs & seconded by Mr. Ing that the minutes of the minutes of the meeting. held on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> September 2017 be accepted. All were in agreement.

#### **80. Co-option**

Mrs. Lyndis Ing was Co-opted onto the Parish Council and all relevant forms were signed.

All the Parish Council were in agreement.

#### **81. Matters arising.**

Mrs. Taylor gave an update on issues relating to Little Grange Farm, which is still ongoing.

Mrs. Childs suggested that the Parish Council should display a notice on the village notice boards stating anyone who displays advertising material within the village should remove it as soon as possible after the event or the Council will remove it.

This is being done in an effort to keep the village tidy.

#### **82. Village Hall**

Mr. Ing suggested that as Christopher Ware from Wren Kitchens had been very helpful regarding refurbishment of the hall kitchen we should purchase a small gift and thank you card for him which will be paid for from the Chairman's fund. All in agreement.

As part of the refurbishing programme the old box unit containing a record player should be disposed of. Mr. Fraser to contact Mrs Sally Palmer to see if she knows who is the owner of these items.

A list should be made for Marcus regarding any jobs to be done for the Parish.

- A. Install hall key box.
- B. External hall lights.
- C. Replace broken fence bar on playing field.
- D. Paint kitchen prior to it being updated.
- E. Can he do the Boules court.

Chick to re contact Ransford regarding hall heaters.

Mrs. Childs has drawn up a proposed contract agreement for the village hall cleaner, this to be finalised.

Mr. Fraser stated we should be looking at the licence for P.P.L. & P.R.S. for the hall. It is included on our hiring agreement that persons hiring the hall should have their own licence but perhaps we should have a hall licence.

N.A.L.C. to be contacted re above.

### **83. Planning.**

We have received an e-mail from Colette Roberts of Glen Coe House, Barnby Moor informing the council that she had noticed the minutes from Sutton Cum Lound meeting on the 13<sup>th</sup> September 2017 stated the following.

Quarries. The Clerk advised that Hanson will be applying to the County Council for the creation of a sand & gravel quarry in Barnby Moor.

To date Barnby Moor Parish Council has not received any information regarding this matter.

The Council will try to find out any relevant information on this matter.

### **84. Grant Applications**

Mr. Fraser informed the meeting that he had submitted an application to I. Gas for their community fund regarding funding for the Village Hall.

### **85. Highways.**

The Chairman informed the meeting that we had applied for and received 5 20kg bags of salt from NCC under their winter assistance programme for Parish Councils.

This salt is not for private use but for use on footpaths and other areas where there may be a hazard.

Last winter was not severe so we have 8 bags available for this winter.

Allocation is as follows.

One bag at the entrance of The Coppice. To assist with the entrance to the Coppice.

One bag at The Rowans. To assist exit onto the A638.

One bag at Kymba & Kenya Lodge to assist exit onto the A638.

One Bag at the Village Hall.

Suggestions were requested as to other areas where this salt could be used.

The Council has received notification from NCC that they intend to extend the 40 MPH from its existing location on the Torworth end of the village to the north side of Milestone Court.

Also the 50 mph will now be in force from the above location to Torworth.

### **86. Correspondences**

A letter from N.C.C. has requested our winter salt allocation. We have applied for the free 5 bags of salt which has arrived.

.

### **87. FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR SEPTEMBER 2017**

Current account at the end of September	£7211.75
Nottingham Building Society at 31 <sup>st</sup> March 2017	£14270.91

#### **Accounts to pay September 2017**

B.D.C. Village Hall rates	£12.00
Village Hall gas.	£3.28
Village Hall electric.	£15.05
Joy Ford Village Hall clean	£20.00
Hoe & Mow	£324.16

3 playing field cuts August

1 verge cut August.

Mr. Ing £286.47

Key box, electric cable reel & deposit for Wren.

Mrs Fraser salary & expenses July / September 2017 £256.82

Salary £250.32 Expenses £6.50. toilet rolls & news letters.

**TOTAL PAYMENTS** **£917.78**

**Receipts for September 2017**

Barnby Moor Line Dancing £48.00

Mr Rothwell £0.00

Fly ball £78.00

Mrs. Dawson hall hire £80.00

Mrs. K. Firth raffle tickets £5.00

I Gas hall hire. £24.00

Cricket Match. £219.70

Sausage evening £167.00

Caravans £136.00

Pipes & Drums £56.00

**Total Receipts for September** **£813.70**

It was proposed by Mrs Childs and seconded by Mr . Fraser that the financial statement be accepted. All in agreement.

**88. Village Matters**

The Chairman informed the meeting that he had contacted suppliers about installing WI FI at the Village Hall. Further enquiries to be made regarding this matter.

Mr. Pashley informed the meeting that his son could develop a web site for the Parish Council. Mr. Pashley took no further part in the discussion.

The council agreed that having a web site would be beneficial for villagers and suggested this be developed.

All in agreement.

Mr. Fraser to inform Retford Life about the Carol Concert with mince pies & Mulled Wine to be held at The White Horse on the evening of Friday the 22<sup>nd</sup> December 2017.

It was suggested that a home made mince pie completion be held on this evening

Mrs. Childs suggested we check to see what the responsibilities of trustees for the Village Hall entailed.

**89. Date of the next meeting.**

Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> November 2017

Chairman .C. L Fraser.....Date 14 th Nov 2017